
Longwick, Ilmer, Owlswick Little Meadle and Meadle NW Area 
Alert Message 
15 February 2025. 
 
Everything Longwick Face Book Post. 
 
I had been informed by a Coordinator of a Facebook message from Everything Longwick of a post 
concerning Longwick residents to be vigilant and alert to a 43year old an male named as  Lloyd Strack 
who goes around knocking at doors claiming to be homeless etc. 
Please ignore this information as it is a scam and I have reported to  TVP.  
My Inspector has stated  this Lloyd Strack was arrested in the USA in 2022. He may well have been 
arrested again but Longwick residents do not need to be concerned. 
 
Suspicious White Van 
 
Please be aware that on Wednesday 12/2/25 about  10.40 - 10.45 a man with a large white clean 
van  Reg No: BK61 J?F was  on the Walkers Estate looking into a Camper Van and garages . He 
was  clean shaven with brown hair.  
TVP are aware of this incident. 
 
Romance Fraud. 
 
Romance Frauds happen when the victim thinks they have met the perfect partner through an online 
dating website or app, but the other person is using a fake profile to form a relationship with them. 
 
They are using the site to gain the victim's trust and ask them for money or enough personal 
information to steal their identity.  
 
Romance Fraudsters are masters of manipulation and will go to great lengths to create a false reality 
in which the individual feels that they are making reasonable and rational decisions. 
The challenge for many family and friends of romance fraud victims is being able to disrupt the false 
reality created to enable the victim to see the situation to what it really is - a fraud. 
This type of crime is happening increasingly and losses amount to thousands of pounds . 
 
Keep safe everyone. 
  
Val 
Area NW Coordinator. 
 


